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MASTERS CORNER

The year has passed swiftly and we are entering the homestretch. The remaining events this year are:

· DDGM on April 3, 2012 to hear message from RW George James. Lodge will open at 5:30pm, followed by social. Dinner will be 6:00pm and consist of pot roast dinner with potatoes, carrots and dessert for $10. The message will follow dinner, starting around 7:15pm. RSVP to the secretary by March 28, 2012.

· The award night. Service time awards will be presented to all brothers attending for 5, 10, 15, 20, 25, 30, 35, 40, 45, 50 and 55 years of service to the craft. Refreshments will follow the awards.
· Annual Meeting to be held on May 15th with open at 7:30pm. Meeting will cover election of new officers and reports from Secretary, treasure, trustees and committees, like that headed by new education chairman, W. Donald Backman.

· Installation of New Officers on June 5. 

· First degree to obligate at least 3 new candidates on April 17th.
· Special Communications on May 22 and June 19 to perform Second and Third degrees, respectively.

WIDOWS LUNCHEON

Oneida County Masonic Association is hosting widows luncheon on Saturday May 12, 2012 starting at Noon. It will be held at Daniele Valley View County Club & Conference Center on 620 Memorial Parkway Utica, NY 13501. Brothers are calling our list of all widows to find out who would wish to attend. If you know of a widow who did not receive a call, please contact me ASAP so her name can be added to our list for proper future contact and ensure she has opportunity to attend this fine event. PLEASE CALL IF YOU NEED A RIDE TO THIS EVENT – WILL MAKE ARRANGEMENTS
In addition to verifying our mailing list for widows, Amicable Lodge is also checking to make sure that all widows have received their widow pin and card. If you have not received your pin or card, please call me to arrange a time for presentation.
SICKNESS and DISTRESS

Since the last newsletter, there have been some sad tidings to report. 
· Brother Charles H. Stevens of New York Mills, NY called from labor to refreshment on December 8, 2011. Brother Stevens was affectionately known as the Music Man. 
· Brother Solomon Bamel of New Hartford, NY passed away on January 12, 2012.
· Brother Gordon Fernalld is recuperating at home after having a stroke.
· The mother-in-law of Brothers Ralph Humphreys passed away.
The sympathy and condolences of the brothers goes to those brothers and their families.
Please notify the secretary of any brother, widow or orphan who is suffering and in need of our aid or symphony. Please let the secretary, worshipful master or any Amicable brother know when someone is moved permanently or temporarily to assisted living or rehabilitation center.
ANNUAL DUES

Annual dues notices have been sent out to the membership. If you have not received yours, please notify the secretary so records can be updated. Remember to notify the secretary if you have moved or intend to move. Cards will be mailed as the dues are received. Remember to send dues to Amicable lodge at 251 Genessee Street, Utica, NY 13501.
Brotherhood fund is ongoing. Even a small amount will increase our percentage of member giving, which is how grand lodge recognizes lodges. If your donation is sent in with dues, please state amount to brotherhood fund. See Brother Richard Jones to donate or questions.
DISTRICT DEPUTY MEETINGS
· March 15 – Masonic War Vets – OES Home, Oriskany, NY. Open at 7pm.

· March 28 - New London Vienna

· April 5 – Remsen at Utica Masonic hall

· April 17 – Sconondoa-Sherrill (Vernon, NY)
· April 19 – Dolgeville (Herkimer District)

· April 25 – Moriah (Utica Masonic Hall)

· May 3 – Northwoods (Old Forge)

Make reservations with the secretary.
CHARITABLE NEWS

The brothers of Amicable and their family members provided toys to donate to girls and boys at the Utica Rescue Mission. The toys were brought to our annual Christmas Party with over 40 toys provided to needed children.

 The brothers at the March 6th communication voted to donate $500 to support the development of new program at the Masonic Child Care Center located on the Masonic Community Campus. The program will assist in developing programs and techniques for the 3 year olds at the child care center. Work performed with this $500 donation will be used for years to come on future child care classes. I wish to thank the committee headed by brother Michael Kem for the fine work on this effort.
It is that time of year to nominate children (both boys and girls) for Camp Turk. Please nominate ASAP to the secretary or myself, any child that can benefit from attending either the 1, 2 or 3 week in length sessions. The boys sessions is from July 1 to July 1st. The girls camp from July 22nd to July 28th. The one week session is the first week of the three week session and the two week session is concurrently with the first two weeks of the three week session.
Amicable lodge needs to start a committee to setup and run fund raisers.  Please see the worshipful master to volunteer to be head of this important committee. All funds raised would go to charity.
OTHER BUSINESS

Check Oneida County Mason website at http://www.ocmasons.org or FACEBOOK group page for updated DDGM visitation schedules, POCs and list of events covering both Oneida districts. The available calendar provides information on all Masonic events in the Oneida and Herkimer districts

	DATE
	TRESTLEBOARD - EVENT

	March 20
	Awards Night / Dinner / Widows recognition

	April 3
	DDGM – Social at 5:30 / Dinner at 6pm / Message around 7pm

	April 17
	First Degree – Open at 7pm

	May 1
	Move-up night/ Grand Lodge

	May 15
	Annual Meeting – Elections, Reports from Treasurer, Trustees, Secretary, etc.

	May 22
	Second Degree – Open at 7:00pm (Special Communication)

	June 5
	Installation of New Officers

	June 19
	Second Degree – Open at 7:00pm (Special Communication)

	OFFICE
	NAME
	PHONE
	E-MAIL

	Worshipful Master
	W James Nagy
	315-725-3430
	nagyj@roadrunner.com

	Senior Warden
	Richard Jones
	315-269-8991
	rdj@roadrunner.com 

	Junior Warden
	Zain Haider
	315-794-4000
	Zain315@gmail.com 

	Senior Deacon
	Michael Kem
	315-725-6173
	Michael.kem@gmail.com

	Junior Deacon
	James Reardon
	610-551-5309
	

	Marshall
	Brian Moore
	315-735-1960
	Madmax55@roadrunner.com 

	Senior Master Ceremony
	Dan Williams
	315-798-8928
	Danowil5007@yahoo.com 

	Junior Master Ceremony
	Elfad Becic
	315-368-7240
	ebecic15@gmail.com 

	Secretary
	Byron Elias
	315-794-9423
	bwelias@yahoo.com

	Treasurer
	Ed Ingersoll
	315-797-5973
	Ed_ingersoll@partech.com 

	Tiler
	Thomas Mazzotta
	315-736-4017
	trmazzotta@hotmail.com 

	Chaplin
	Bob Papinsick
	315-724-8796
	

	Stewards
	Neal Burns
	315-738-1233
	uccneal@adelphia.net 

	
	David Eberley
	315-736-3839
	

	Musician
	Harold Rieben
	315-725-6410
	

	Historian
	RW Norris Ellinwood
	315-736-1537
	nrellinwood@yahoo.com 

	Trustees
	David B. Wilbur
	315-725-0835
	dkdmwilbur@juno.com 

	
	Richard Butcher
	315-735-2815
	dbutch16@gmail.com 

	
	Ralph Humphries
	315-793-9244
	

	
	John D’Amore
	315-735-8361
	damorejl@aol.com 

	
	Richard Berube
	315-831-5124
	








